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November 2019 

Have your say – revised options for slope work on Lawrence Hargrave 
Drive at Stanwell Park 

 

 

Roads and Maritime Services is planning to carry out essential slope repair work on Lawrence Hargrave 

Drive at Stanwell Park. This work is essential to keep the road safe and open to traffic in the long term. 

In July 2019 Roads and Maritime invited feedback on a proposal to carry out this work in two stages during 

2020. We have reviewed all comments and have analysed the feedback.  

The main comments/ requests from the community were: 

 avoiding busy summer months 

 concerns about the length of the detour and the traffic impacts 

 considering carrying out the work with one lane open 

 minimising impacts to businesses. 
 

Survey on preferred option 

We have now developed alternative options to carry out this work based on the feedback received. We are 
inviting the community to complete a further survey to identify their preferred option.   

Option A Option B Option C Option D 

Two stages of 

four-week road 

closures (during 

winter months)  

 

One eight-week 

road closure 

(during winter 

months) 

 

- 16-day full road closure 

(during winter school holidays) 

Plus six to eight months: 

- full road closures on 

weekdays from 9am-3pm; 

- only one lane open to traffic 

(under alternating traffic flow) 

at all other times until work 

complete 

- 16-day road closure (during winter 

school holidays) 

Plus four to six months: 

- full road closures on weekdays from 

9am to 3pm; 

- full road closures from Sunday to 

Thursday at night from 8pm to 4am; 

- only one lane open to traffic (under 

alternating traffic flow) at all other 

times until work complete 

 

A map showing the one lane alternating traffic arrangements included in Option C and D is available on our 
project webpage. For more details about these options and to complete this survey please visit: 
rms.work/lhd-closure. 
 
You are invited to provide feedback by 5pm, Monday 16 December.  
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Drop-in sessions 
Drop-in sessions will be held at the CWA Hall - 15 The Drive, Stanwell Park, so the community can speak 

to the project team and find out more about the work and the options. 

The sessions will be held: 

 Tuesday 26 November from 11am to 2pm 

 Monday 9 December from 5pm to 8pm 

Next steps 

Your feedback will help us determine how we will complete this work and to alert us to any issues or 

concerns you may have. Once we have reviewed survey results and feedback, we will update the 

community about the outcomes and work details. We expect to update the community in early 2020.  

We will also work closely with residents who may be most impacted by the work and will discuss 

appropriate mitigation measures if required. 

We will carefully consider your feedback and continue to keep you updated as the project progresses. 

For more information on this project, visit rms.work/lhd-closure 

 

 

 

 

Contact us 

      02 4221 2764 

     southernprojects@rms.nsw.gov.au 

  rms.work/lhd-closure 
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If you need help understanding 
this information, please contact 
the Translating and Interpreting 
Service on 131 450 and ask 
them to call us on 02 4221 2764. 


